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Annual Parish Meeting – Nov. 20, 2016
Pastoral Address
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Time flows along according to God’s will.  Marriages are blessed, babies are conceived and born, while we age and some pass from this world.  It has been such a year with the admixture of grief and joy.  All the while, I observe the life of our dear parish and experience the love that we have for one another, which is truly what we as Christians should be known for.  Generosity and loving sacrifice have been exercised abundantly.  Support of all kinds has poured forth for those in need – both within our community and all around us.  Thank you!

As we take stock of our year thus far, we have much to give thanks to God for as well.  We were blessed with the visitation of the miraculous Myrrh-Streaming “Hawaiian” Iveron Icon of the Holy Theotokos in June.  It was a joy as well to welcome our Archpastor, Metropolitan Tikhon, in September as he celebrated the Divine Liturgy with us and blessed our most recent iconography.  By God’s mercy, our labors have yielded another successful bazaar this month – having hosted and fed many of our neighbors and a multitude of visitors once again, with kindness and warmth in witness to our Lord.  Thankfully, we are able to continue to pay down our construction loan and even now to consider beginning the next phase of our iconography program.

Having attended to the beautification of this temple, I ask you also to pray for our leaders both in the Church and the country, on a daily basis, and for God to continue to bless and have mercy on His Church – that Christianity may flourish in peace and thrive on this continent.  Let us strive to be good stewards of the many resources God has blessed us with.  With compassion and mercy, let us regularly offer prayers and intercessions for the sick, the suffering and the departed around and among us both in the liturgy and in private.

Be ever mindful of our universal human vocation as priests and mediators in this world, humbly voicing prayer and thanksgiving to God on behalf of all and for all.  As we enter the Nativity fast, let us also devote time to the reading of scripture and some of the many accounts of the lives of saints, thus rededicating our efforts to be conscious of knowing and doing the will of God in our daily lives.

As I’ve written before, thank you for giving of yourselves in so many ways, which allow this parish to bear witness to Divine truth and love here and now.

With love in Christ,

Fr. Gregory

